The General Secretary, Queensland Teachers' Union



PO Box 1750, Milton LPO Qld 4064 • 21 Graham St, Milton, Qld 4064

Ph: (07) 3512 9000 • Fax: (07) 3512 9050

Email: qtu@qtu.asn.au • Website: www.qtu.asn.au

ABN: 62 408 519 861

kj:jcm:bc Resolutions from Branch and Area Council meetings

3 December 2024



Dear Tim

RE: Resolutions from Branch and Area Council meetings

Thank you for your responses on 18 November and 2 December in relation to the content of posts on what is now titled "QLD Teachers Fightback - rank-and-file for a fighting union" Facebook page.

Your responses attempt to:

- discredit the Branch and Area Council resolution and
- discredit my request for your response to the Branch and Area Council resolutions.

Your response suggests you do not have any insight into your conduct and suggests you lack remorse as to how your conduct has impacted other members of the Queensland Teachers' Union (QTU).

However, based on your response, Executive has reached the view that you genuinely lack understanding of many of the issues discussed at State Council and it is your lack of understanding which has led to you posting material which is misleading and incorrect. One example of this is that you appear to misunderstand the law on interest based bargaining.

As a result of finding that your commentary appears to be based on genuine lack of understanding of State Council proceedings, Executive has decided to issue you with this letter of caution and take no further action.

Attendance as observer

Should you wish to attend as an observer at future State Council meetings, please make your request in the usual way.

You are hereby on notice that discussions and questions in committee time are to be kept confidential.

I will approve or refuse observer requests in my discretion, reasonably exercised.

Yours sincerely

Brendan Crotty

Acting General Secretary